
From: Soura, Christian
To: William Blume <WBlume@retirement.sc.gov>

Date: 7/25/2012 11:07:21 AM
Subject: RE: Steve Matthews

                Yes - still on for 2PM.
 
                We haven't really thought about who would be an appropriate Chair…we're just focused on trying to get the 
three right people at this point.  It's important that you and all three of the Governor's appointees have a mutually 
compatible vision for PEBA, so we'll probably try to get a meeting together with anyone who's under serious 
consideration for any of her three seats.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: William Blume [mailto:WBlume@retirement.sc.gov] 

Sent: Wednesday, July 25, 2012 10:48 AM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: RE: Steve Matthews
 
Christian, are we still on for 2PM today ?  Is this the candidate for the Chairman’s position ?  If so, is he aware that I 
have a veto on this (Chairman) position?
 
I think it best if he does not know.
 
Bill
 
From: Soura, Christian [mailto:ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov] 

Sent: Monday, July 23, 2012 10:07 AM

To: William Blume

Subject: Steve Matthews
 
http://www.hsblawfirm.com/people/81/steve-a-matthews
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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